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FORTHCOMING MEETINGS OF THE COUNCIL

Overview & Scrutiny

Wednesday 28.10.09.

Development Control

Tuesday 3.11.09

Newhall Area Forum at 7.00 'p.m_
at Stanton Village Hall

Wednesday, 4.11.09

Etwall Area Forum at 7.00 p.m.

Tuesday, 10.11.09

at Findern Village Hall
COUNCIL '

Thursday 12.11.09

Repton Area Forum at 7.00 p.m.
at Repton Village Hall

Monday, 16.11.09

Environmental & Development Services

| Thursday 19.11.09

Development Control

Tuesday 24.11.09

Linton Area Forum at 7.00 p.m.
at Overseal Village Hall

Wednesday, 25.11.09

Housing & Community Services

' Thursday 26.11.09

Finance & Management

Thursday 3.12.09

Overview & Scrutiny

| Wednesday 9.12.09

Development Control

| Tuesday 15.12.09

Audit Sub (4.00 p.m.)

Wednesday 16.12.09

Unless otherwise stated, all meetings will be held at the Council’s Civic

Offices and will start at 6.00 p.m.




SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL

(Covering Midway, Newhall and Stanton)

(Light Refreshments will be available at 6.30 p.m.)

Members:

District Councillors; Councillor Mrs. Farrington (Chairman) and Counciliors Bambrick, Dunn,
Mrs. Mead (Vice-Chairman), Richards and Wilkins.

County Councillors: Councillors Lacey and Murray.

South Derbyshire District Council, Civic Offices, Civic Way, Swadlincote, Derbyshire DE11
OAH
Minicom: (01283) 228149, DX 23912 Swadlincote.
Please ask for Debra Townsend, Tel: (01283) 221000 Ext. 5848, DDI (01283) 595848
E.mail: debra.townsend@south-derbys.gov.uk



10.

11.

12.

BUSINESS

Apologies for absence.
Declarations of Interest.
Police issues.

Chairman’s Announcements.

To note the Minutes of the Meeting held on 30" June 2009 (copy
attached).

Presentation by Money Spider Credit Union.

South Derbyshire Partnership; New Sustainable Community Strategy.
Re'port back on issues raised at the last Meeting.

Public questions on issues raised by residents.

County Council issues.
¢ Rights of Way Officer.

District Council issues:
e Electoral Review of South Derbyshire by Boundary Committee for
England.

Date of Next Meeting — 8" February 2010 at The Old Post Centre, High
Street, Newhall.



NA/T.

NA/2.

NA/3.

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE AREA FORUM

NEWHALL

'30th June 2009

PRESENT:-

District Council Representatives

Councillor Mrs. Farrington (Chairman) and Councillors Bambrick and
Mrs. Mead.

J. Jones {Director of Corporate Services), D. Townsend (Democratic
Services) and K. Ward (Helpdesk).

Derbyshire County Council Representatives
Councillors Lacey and Murray.

P. Jameson (Forum Liaison Officer).

Derbyshire Constabulary
Sergeant N. Pitt.

Homestart
T. Harris and B. Curry.

Members of the Public

P. Bambrick, M. Biddle, T. Biddle, D. Budworth, H. Foy, P. Foy, C. Hall,
R. House, R. Hughes, L. Hunt, C. Maddock, C. Paling, J. Pallett,
O. Pallett, K. Parker, M. Perry, B. Woods, C. Wright.

APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN

It was noted that Councillor Mrs. Farrington had been appointed Chairman of
the Newhall Area Forum at the Annual Council Meeting.

APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence from the Meeting were received from District
Councillors Dunn, Richards, and Wilkins and C. Dolman, K. Wedgeworth,
T. Poyner and B. Parker.

APPOINTMENT OF VICE-CHAIRMAN

It was agreed that Councillor Mrs. Mead be appointed Vice-Chairman of the
Newhall Area Forum for the ensuing year.



Newhéll Area Forum — 30.06.09 OPEN

NA/4.

NA/S.

NA/G.

NA/7.

POLICE ISSUES

Sergeant Nick Pitt addressed the Meeting, giving a brief update on current
crime issues. He advised that current figures for the local area were average,
although burglary had decreased by approximately 40%. He added that
locally, anti-social behaviour was the main concern. :

Further to a question, he advised that the police were being proactive when
dealing with anti-social behaviour, for example, by visiting local schools to get
positive messages to young people. It was pointed out that there were still
problems of anti-social behaviour in Newhall Park.

A discussion also ensued on PCSO’s and Sergeant Pitt confirmed that there
were currently two within the Newhall/Midway area, although there might be a
proposal in the future for additional resources.

MINUTES
The Minutes of the Newhall Area Forum held on 26th March 2008, were noted.

HOME-START

A presentation was delivered by Tracey Harris, (Scheme Manager) and
Beverley Curry (Trustee) on the work carried out by Home-start. it was
confirmed that they were part of Home-start UK, and operated in the South
Derbyshire area. They currently supported 4 families in Newhall.

Home-start South Derbyshire was recruiting and training local parents to be
home visiting volunteers, supporting local families with at least 1 child under 5
years, who were encountering stress. The criteria for becoming a volunteer
were given.

Home-start offered 2 types of support — minimum support, where social
activities were organised every half term, in the summer holidays and at
Christmas, and home visiting, where a volunteer visited the family in their
home. A personal example of the work carried out by the organisation was
also provided. Details were given on Home-start's 25™ anniversary and a gala
evening.

The Chairman thanked Home-start for an informative and interesting
presentation.

REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING

The Chairman reviewed those items raised at the last Meeting and reported
the progress made in each case.

In relation to the footpath adjacent to Rosetree Lane, it was requested that
further investigations be made into any developments between the Footpaths
Officer and the Landowner.
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NA/8.

It was agreed that the Footpaths Officer be requested to provide an
update at the next Meeting.

With regard to the footpath adjacent to the former Horse and Jockey public
house, it was requested that an update be provided at the next meeting.

It was agreed that the Forum Liaison Officer provide a further update at
the next meeting.

PUBLIC QUESTIONS ON ISSUES RAISED BY RESIDENTS

A resident referred to the speed calming measures in Repton, near The

Square, and asked if the height of these could be checked, as it was felt that

they were above the maximum level. :
The Forum Liaison Officer agreed to request that the profile of these

humps were checked and report back to the next meeting.

Reference was made to the roads within the area that were having
maintenance work completed, and it was reported that many chippings were
coming off the road onto the pavement, and consequently being trodden into
local properties. Footpaths were also becoming slippery and difficult to
navigate because of this situation. Specific mention was made of Plummer
Road, and Park Road, Newhall, on the bend adjacent to ‘Lakes’. It was asked
if the pavements. could be swept and cleared of these chippings.

The Director of Corporate Services agreed to look into this matter.

It was also requested if, before the County Council was due to complete this
maintenance work, they could notify residents, as this had not been done.
Residents referred to Meadow View Road and Meadow Lane. The Forum
Liaison Officer responded that it was commeon practice for a leaflet drop to be
completed in advance of this work. A Councillor added that when leaflets had
been put on car windscreens, he had seen teenagers taking them off.

The Forum Liaison Officer agreed to report back to the next meeting.

" A resident reported that he had recently been interviewed for a position as an

independent member for the District Council’s Standards Committee. Further
to this interview, he had felt the need to complain to the Ombudsman, and
considered that the process had not been followed correctly.

The Director of Corporate Services advised that although she could not
comment on this particular case, she would request that a report back be
made to the Area Forum at the next meeting.

A resident reported that the bowling green on Newhall Park had recently been
fenced off, which had been of great benefit to the users of this facility. He
thanked Councilior Bambrick for his assistance in this matter.

It was asked if there was an update on the development of a proposed golf
course, at Nadins Way. The Director of Corporate Services responded that
she understood that an outcome might be getting closer.

A resident spoke about footpaths in Newhall, and added that there were no
cycle tracks in the area. He pointed out that the old railway line would make

-3-
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NA/Q.

an excellent footpath/cycle path. However it was very overgrown, and would
require a lot of work.

The Director of Corporate Services responded that the District Council
would look into this matter.

It was pointed out that there was a lot of litter on the footpath known locally as
Mucky Alley (behind the Old Post Centre).

It was agreed that the District Council ask the Clean Team to visit this
area.

It was requested that the Footpaths Officer attend the next meeting of the Area
Forum.

It was agreed to ask the Footpaths Officer to attend the next meeting of
the Area Forum.

It was suggested that the pavement on the Old Marketplace, outside the Horse
and Jockey public house was very high and not very accessible. A resident
had raised this with Derbyshire County Council, but had received no response.
The Forum Liaison Officer agreed to raise this with the County Council
and report back to the next meeting.

It was asked if the hedges/grass on the B5353 (Park Road) could be cut back,
as it was becoming difficult for mobility scooters to navigate this area.

The Director of Corporate Services agreed that this matter be
considered.

The Secretary of the local Allotment Association asked if there was any
additional land available that could be developed into allotments, as demand
was so high in the local vicinity. He also suggested that use could be made of
a corner of Newhall Park.

The Director of Corporate Services agreed to look into this matter and
report back to the next meeting.

COUNTY COUNCIL ISSUES

The Forum Liaison Officer reported that Derbyshire County Council and Derby
City Council had jointly begun preparing new plans, which would set out where
and when new minerals and waste development would take place over the
next 20 years. Further information was circulated to all those present, which
explained more about the plans. The County Council was carrying out further
consultation, and asked if any residents had any opinions about what the
minerals and/or waste plans should contain, that they express their views. In
addition, they would also include any person or organisation that wished to be
consulted regularly in their list of consultees. it was pointed out that residents
could get involved at any stage, but it was important to register interest early in
the process if they wished to influence the plans from the start.

To express a view or register, it was requested that people email:
wasteminsldf@derbyshire.gov.uk or write to Andrew Hollyer, Development Plans
Team, Environmental Services Department, Derbyshire County Council,
Shand House, Dale Road South, Matlock, Derbyshire, DE4 3RY.

-4 -
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NA/10.

NA/11.

DISTRICT COUNCIL {SSUES — FEEDBACK ON VISION AND PRIORITIES

The Director of Corporate Services advised that a booklet had been circulated
entitted “Local Priorities Consultation — Summary of Key Findings”. She
reported that during 2008 and early 2009, the District Council had consulted
key stakeholders on priorities for the District. A wide range of consultation
methods were used and the results had informed two key documents, the
Council's Corporate Plan and South Derbyshire’s Sustainable Community
Strategy. The booklet gave a summary of key findings following this
consultation. She thanked residents for giving their views.

It was asked why the District Council had attempted to mow a lawn, which had
already been cut two days before. In addition, it was queried why an area
surrounding the flats on St. John’s Drive had been cut on one day, followed by
an adjacent area outside the football club a few days later. It was felt that these
were examples of the District Council wasting resources. The Director of
Corporate Services agreed to raise these issues with Officers.

it was asked if the bungalow at the top of Plummer Road could be looked at,
as it was in a very poor state. [t was understood that this was owned by
Derbyshire County Council and had been used by Social Services.

The Forum Liaison Officer agreed to look into this issue and report back
to the next meeting.

Councillor Lacey thanked Councillor Bambrick for the work he had done over
previous years as a member of Derbyshire County Council.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The date of the next Meeting was to be confirmed.

MRS. G. FARRINGTON

CHAIRMAN

The Meeting terminated at 8.00 p.m.



AGENDA ITEM NO. 8

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE AREA FORUM
NEWHALL

{Covering Midway, Newhall and Stanion)

4" November 2009

REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING

At the last meeting held on 30" June 2009 at The Newhall Centre, Meadow Lane, Newhall, a
number of issues were raised. These issues are listed below, fogether with progress made:-

1. FOOTPATH ADJACENT TO ROSETREE LANE

An update will be provided by the Footpaths Officer at the meeting.

P. Jameson

Forum Liaison Officer

Derbyshire County Council
Paul.Jameson@Derbyshire.gov.uk
01629 580000

2. FOOTPATH ADJACENT TO THE HORSE AND JOCKEY PUBLIC HOUSE

Residents comments have been passed for the information of the Legal Officer who is
dealing with this particular claim.

P. Jameson

Forum Liaison Officer

Derbyshire County Council
Paul.Jameson@Derbyshire.gov.uk
01629 580000

3. TRAFFIC CALMING MEASURES IN REPTON

DCC’s Traffic & Safety section have confirmed that this particular traffic calming measure is
due to be replaced. Straight-sided speed cushions were initially installed and will be
replaced by the more rounded type.

P. Jameson

Forum Liaison Officer

Derbyshire County Council
Paul.Jameson@Derbyshire.gov.uk
01629 580000




4. NEWHALL AREA - SURFACE DRESSING

The process of surface dressing involves spreading a small excess of chippings on the
surface of the road, with the surplus being removed by suction sweeping the following day.
After a week, any chippings on roadside footways in urban areas are swept by hand on to |
the road, which then receives a further mechanical sweep. This is usually sufficient to
remove all loose chippings, but further sweeps are carried out if necessary. The Area
Maintenance manager did arrange for Plummer Road to be inspected.

Surface dressing is a quick, weather dependent treatment so regular changes of programme
at short notice are inevitable. It is therefore a major task to keep residents informed of
progress. Separate notification is restricted to immediate residents, although general warning
signs are posted at road ends.

P. Jameson

Forum Liaison Officer

Derbyshire County Council
Paul.Jameson@Derbyshire.gov.uk
01629 580000

5. APPOINTMENTS — INDEPENDENT MEMBERS OF THE STANDARDS COMMITTEE

On 26 February 2009, Council agreed to appoint 3 replacement Independent Members to
the Standards Committee, approving the advertisement, overview of role and person
specification. Council delegated to the Chief Executive the power to shortlist and interview
applicants for the 3 positions. Members also agreed to accept applications from the existing
3 Independent Members of the Standards Committee whose terms of office were coming to
an end and which would create the 3 vacancies on 21* June 2009. The appointments were
to be for a period of 2, 3 and 4 years to ensure that the Authority did not lose 3 experienced
Independent Members at one time in the future.

The 3 positions were advertised in the Derby Evening Telegraph, Burton Mail and on the
Council's website, with the closing date for receipt of applications being 30™ April 2009.

The Chief Executive carried out the shortlisting and offered interviews to those applicants
who met both the legal eligibility criteria and had the essential skills, as identified in the
person specification.

The interview panel comprised the Chief Executive, Head of Legal & Democratic Services
and Head of Organisational Development. Although the successful candidates would not
become employees of the Council, it was considered best practice for the advertisement,
shortlisting and interviews of the candidates to be completed in line with the Council’s
Recruitment and Selection Procedure and Equal Opportunities Policy.

7 candidates were invited to attend a formal interview on 7" May 2009. Standard questions
were put to the candidates to assess both their eligibility and relevant skills, knowledge and
experience.

Following the interviews, a provisional offer to 3 successful candidates, who the panel
assessed as both eligible and suitable, was made. The provisional offers were approved by
full Council on 21 May 2009.

The 3 successful candidates, 2 of whom had served as Independent Members previously
and 1 new Independent Member, were appointed for 2, 3 and 4 years from 21% June 2009.




The advertisement, shortlisting and interviews of the candidates were, as stated above,
completed in line with the Council's Recruitment and Selection Procedure and Equal
Opportunities Policy.

Andrea McCaskie

Head of Legal and Democratic Services
South Derbyshire District Council
andrea.mccaskie@south-derbys.gov.uk
01283 595831

6. RE-USE OF FORMER RAILWAY LINE

DCC’s Greenways Officer confirmed that they are aware of this former railway line, and it is
identified in the South Derbyshire Greenway Strategy as a suitable route for Greenway
development. It is also identified as a proposed cycle path in the National Forest Cycle
Strategy and the South Derbyshire District Cycle Strategy. It is also intended to form a
section of a traffic free Greenway between Swadlincote and Melbourne in the Derbyshire
Strategic Cycle Network.

However the proposed Newhall Greenway would link to the National Cycle Network Route
63 (between Swadlincote and Burton) and it is essential that this route is secured first.

In summary it is hoped that when resources allow, this project will be progressed.

P. Jameson

Forum Liaison Officer

Derbyshire County Councit
Paul.Jameson@Derbyshire.gov.uk
01629 580000

7. LITTER AT MUCKY ALLEY

It has been requested that this area be cleared. It has also been put on the yearly
maintenance list so should be cleared a minimum of twice a year.

Paul Evans

Direct Services Manager

South Derbyshire District Council

Email: Gillian.Coates@south-derbys.gov.uk
Tel: 01283 595764

8. FOOTPATHS AT THE OLD MARKET PLACE DEVELOPMENT

A DCC representative has spoken to both the developer and SDDC’s Planning Department
concerning the works completed on site.

It has been established that the works were carried out without authorisation from DCC.
Further works will have to be re-done and approval will need to be obtained by the developer
under a section 184 agreement.

P. Jameson
Ferum Liaison Officer

Derbyshire County Council




Paul.Jameson@Derbyshire.gov.uk
01629 580000

9. OVERGROWN HEDGE / GRASS ON THE B 5353

Highways Inspectors have reported that the hedges have been cut back.

P. Jameson

Forum Liaison Officer

Derbyshire County Council
Paul.Jameson@Derbyshire.gov.uk
01629 580000

10. ALLOTMENTS

For a long time, demand for allotment plots has been manageable. While some associations
had small waiting lists, people were usually easily accommodated within a couple of years.
However, over the last 12 months the situation has changed considerably with demand for
additionatl allotment space coming from Hilton, Dalbury Lees, Melbourne, Overseal, and now
this request at Newhall. ‘

The first step is to try and get the principle of satisfying this demand on to the District
Council’'s Corporate Agenda.

On a more practical level, Property Services together with Planning Officers are going
through the vacant land portfolio to try and identify any land that can't be developed and may
be suitable for allotments. District wide this is a fairly lengthy process that probably won't be
resolved for a couple of months. At this stage it is unknown whether any land suitable for
allotment purposes will be found in the Newhall area. The other objective is to get the issue
of allotment provision on the agenda of the Development Control Officers so that they may
make the necessary provision should any significant new developments occur in the Newhall
area.

We are aware that a number of Allotment Associations are addressing the problem by
offéring half sized plots, which not only makes more plots available but also better meets the
requirements of people on waiting lists.

Lastly, in terms of the specific suggestion of utilising part of Newhall Park, it is considered
that there may be more appropriate ways to address the problem.

Chris Mason

Leisure Services Manager

South Derbyshire District Council
chris.mason@south-derbys.gov.uk
01283 595794

10. BUNGALOW - PLUMMER ROAD

This building is scheduled to be demolished in the next couple of months.

However, the DCC Estates Manager has been informed of the concerns raised and will see
what action can be taken to tidy the site, prior to the buildings being demolished.




P. Jameson

Forum Liaison Officer

Derbyshire County Council
Paul.Jameson@Derbyshire.gov.uk
01629 580000




